From: <u>Janet Goodmanson</u>
To: <u>Standards of Conduct</u>

Subject: In support of 5 recommendations

Date: Tuesday, June 28, 2022 11:19:53 AM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear members of the Commission of Standards of Conduct,

I am in full support of the 5 recommendations below, and request the support of the Commission.

They are:

- *The full public funding for all State and County elections in Hawai'i.
- *Banning the solicitation or acceptance of campaign donations during the legislative session.
- *Reducing the cap on campaign donations from \$6,000, \$4,000 and \$2,000 to \$100, \$100, and \$100. Montana caps their maximum donation for state legislative races at \$180 per election.
- *Banning contributions from corporations and unions as 21 other states now do.
- *Limit candidate campaign war chests. This is done in Alaska where candidates can only carry forward a small portion of their campaign account from one election to the next. This law was upheld by the Alaska Supreme Court which noted that when a candidate who is unopposed raises money and squirrels it away for a future election, they are effectively circumventing donation limits for that future election.

Janet Goodmanson

PO Box 747 Kealakekua, HI 96750

(C) (302) 540 3492 (H) (808) 324 5212